

# Cape Clear Primary School

### PRINCIPAL'S MESSAGE

Dear Families,

Last week we held our LDSSA Athletics Day. The weather was fantastic and our Athletes were even better. Well done to all students who participated and had a go at each event. You all did us very proud displaying all our school values. Thank you to all the amazing family and friends who came along to support. This made our day extra special.

This week Julie, our school Chaplain announced she would be leaving Cape Clear after 7 years and will be taking up a new role at Geelong Baptist College. Julie has had an enormous positive impact on students and staff over these years and her kind, compassionate and supportive approach will be missed. We wish you all the best Julie. We are currently looking to fill the chaplain's role for the remainder of the year.

Happy Birthday to Mr Dillon, Jaxon, Lyndon, Kade and Peta who all have birthdays this month.

Thank you to those community members who contributed to nominations for our 2022 School Council. I would like to welcome Tanya Sloan as a school community member and Jessica Johnston as new parent member on Council. I would also like to thank Laura Murphy who is coming on as our new school representative.

Parent/Teacher/Student conferences will be taking place in the last week of term. Grade 3-6 (Monday 4th April) and F-2 students (Wednesday 6th April). Notes will go home with times. Please don't hesitate to contact us if your day and time does not work. We are very proud of the start students have made to the schooling year. Conferences are a great way to share in the successes of the year so far and goals moving forward.

Have a great weekend,

Lynly Doherty **Acting Principal** 

# Respect Confidence Commitment Responsibility

### **DATES TO REMEMBER**

#### **MARCH**

25/3/22

-Breakfast Club 8:30am-8:50am

Tuesday 29th -Happy Birthday Jaxon

Wednesday 30th

- Marc Van / AUSLAN -Happy Birthday Lyndon

Thursday 31st -Assembly

### **APRIL**

Friday 1st - Swim and Gym

Monday 4th -Grades 3-6 Conferences

Tuesday 5th -(F-6) Badminton Excursion

Wednesday 6th -Foundation - 2 Conferences

Friday 8th

-Assembly -2:30pm finish

TERM 1: 28 January - 8 April **TERM 2:** 26 April – 24 June **TERM 3:** 11 July – 16 September TERM 4: 3 October - 20 December

**2022 TERM DATES** 

## JUNIOR CLASSROOM

Our grade F-3 students enjoyed a webinar this week learning about some of our Australian animals and how they would deliver an Easter egg. Some photos of the webinar show students moving like different animals and holding up the pictures they drew of the animals delivering Easter eggs.











# Learning Area Reports

### SENIOR CLASROOM

Over the past few weeks students in the senior classroom have been exploring measurement in Numeracy. Our Learning Intention has been to: explore and develop our knowledge around units of measurement. Students have been participating in a number of learning experiences where they have had to choose the appropriate unit to measure with and measure accurately. Length, Volume, Capacity, Area and Perimeter have all been explored so far. The challenge this week was to calculate the volume of our shipping container.









2

### CHAPLAIN'S CHAT

### "For everything there is a season, a time for every activity under heaven."

Are you enjoying Autumn...the sunny days but cooler nights, the rainfall, greener fields...preparing us for Winter??! I am a great believer in 'seasons of life'; and that, yes indeed, everything does have its season. So it is bitter-sweet for me to be concluding my 'Cape Clear PS season'. Words cannot express the joy and privilege it has been for me to be your school chaplain for the past seven years; to journey with so many of you through the ups and downs, the good and not so good of life. In caring for you I myself have been blessed; through your courage, your bravery, your love, your desire and determination to seek the best for your children and your family. My season with you is almost over ... But I feel confident that you will welcome a new chaplain to the role who will bring new skills, ideas, gifts and talents to this vibrant CCPS community!

I am excited, however, about the next season of my life! Three years ago, we moved life to Torquay, and due to some more recent changes in our family situation I am now working at Geelong Baptist College.

Thank you once again for your encouragement, acceptance and support of me personally and as CCPS's chaplain.

Blessings.

Julie McDowell...School Chaplain



# **COMMUNITY NEWS**

Like previous years, we would like to celebrate the end of term with an Easter Raffle. Each family has been provided with 20 tickets. If you wish to participate and support a great cause please sell what you can. Funds will go towards The Good Friday Appeal.

# SCHOOL UNIFORM

A reminder as the weather gets colder that school jumpers are available from the school office. While we are making the most of our outside spaces the weather is starting to get a little colder and some students are coming in with no jumper.

### **Out and About**









Reading









Monday Morning Breakfast Club











Cape Clear Primary School was formed on the lands of the Wathawurrung People of the Kulin Nation.

We pay our respects to their elders; past, present and emerging.